
Response to Public Comments During 30-day
Comment Period for the Generic Clearance for

Financial Reports Used for ACF Non- Discretionary
Grant Programs (Office of Management and Budget #:

0970–0510)

In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104-13) and Office of Management and

Budget (OMB) regulations at 5 CFR Part 1320 (60 FR 44978, August 29, 1995), ACF published two notices 

in the Federal Register announcing the agency’s intention to request OMB’s review of this revision and 

extension request for the umbrella generic. The first notice was published on January 3, 2024, (89 FR 

4306), and provided a sixty-day period for public comment. ACF received comments, which were 

addressed in Supporting Statement A, section A8. A second notice was published on May 7, 2024 (89 FR 

38156), allowing a thirty-day period for public comment, in conjunction with submission of the request 

to OMB. ACF received similar comments on the second notice and provide the following in response:

We have reviewed the OCSS 396 Report, Line 10 per this request and prior comments that we 
have received from this individual.  Our analysis has determined that 45 CFR 303.70 (f)(2)(iii) 
provides that the payment of a fee by the IV-D agency is not a reimbursable expense under the 
IV-D program. Rather, such amounts would be counted as program income.  Therefore, the 
regulation does not permit states to claim FFP reimbursement for FPLS user fees, and there is no
requirement that there be federal funding reimbursement for underpayments to states for FPLS 
user fees. This regulation implements section 453(e)(2) of the Social Security Act. OCSE-AT-92-01
provides additional background information about this regulation as well as the types of 
administrative expenditures that may be claimed under 45 CFR 304.20 for utilizing the FPLS. 

We appreciate your concern regarding states’ ability to claim FFP for FPLS user fees, but ACF 
does not feel that any action is necessary.  Please know that this response is intended to address
all inquiries from this individual to ACF on this matter. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.acf.hhs.gov%2Fcss%2Fpolicy-guidance%2Ffinal-rule-federal-parent-locator-service-fees&data=05%7C02%7CMary.Jones@acf.hhs.gov%7C7a0e5301bf6141848ed308dc8f089dcb%7Cd58addea50534a808499ba4d944910df%7C0%7C0%7C638542514381696062%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fy%2Bq5N4vzJ860w9Hmu3D4NzJOyfRruPDW%2FBn%2FLB%2FZR4%3D&reserved=0

